
 

 

Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center    
Board of Trustees Executive Committee 

    Personnel Matters 

Meeting Minutes 
September 12, 2018 

I. Call to order 

Senator Bill Carrico, Chairman, called to order a meeting of the 
Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center Board of Trustees 
Executive Committee at approximately 1:00 p.m. on September 12, 
2018. 

II. Roll call 

The following persons were present in person:  Senator Bill Carrico, 
Delegate Israel O’Quinn and Gene Couch, who are all members of 
the Executive Committee and constitute a quorum.  Participating in the 
meeting by telephone conference was Executive Committee member 
Brian Hemphill and Elizabeth Griffin, legal counsel for the Center.   
Also present in person were David Matlock, Kathy Hietala and Adam 
Tolbert.  Absent was Donna Henry. 

III. Closed Session 

The Chairman announced that the Committee needed to go into closed 
session for the purpose of reviewing, discussing, and voting on certain 
personnel matters of the Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center. 

Delegate O’Quinn made the motion, seconded by Gene Couch.  The motion 
passed unanimously; whereupon, Kathy Hietala and Adam Tolbert 
departed, and the Committee entered closed session, which was attended 
by Senator Carrico, Delegate O’Quinn, Gene Couch, Brian Hemphill, David 
Matlock and Elizabeth Griffin. 

Upon conclusion of the business of the closed session, Delegate O’Quinn 
moved that the Committee return to open session, seconded by Gene 
Couch.  The motion passed without opposition. 

The meeting continued in open session with a motion by Delegate O’Quinn 
certifying that the closed session had been conducted in accordance with 
Virginia law. Gene Couch seconded, and a roll call vote was taken. All 
present in person and on the phone voted aye; none opposed. The motion 
passed unanimously.  The foregoing motions are attached hereto and 
made a part of these minutes. 



 

 

IV. Action in Open Session 

Upon return to open session, Gene Couch moved that the annual 
performance of the Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center’s 
Executive Director and Agency Head, David Matlock, be rated as the 
highest, whether the correct terminology be “Exceeds Expectations” or 
“Exceptional.”  Delegate O’Quinn seconded the motion, and a roll call vote 
was taken.  All present in person and on the phone voted aye; none 
opposed. The motion passed unanimously.   

V. Adjournment 

Senator Carrico adjourned the meeting at approximately 1:40 p.m. 
 
 

Minutes submitted by:  Kathy Hietala 

Minutes approved by:  Senator Bill Carrico, Chairman 
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